
September 2019 Newsletter 

 
Highlights 
 
Prior Lake Community Fest 
The club once again participated in the Prior Lake Chamber 
of Commerce Fall Community Fest on September 16th.  

 

Adopt A Highway – Fall Cleanup 
This year’s Adopt a Highway – Fall Cleanup is scheduled for 
Saturday, October 5th.  The club will cover cost of 
breakfast.  If you are interested in helping out, send a note 
to priorlakesnow@gmail.com   
 
Those of you that wish to meet for breakfast prior to the 
ditch cleanup should meet at Perkin's on Highway 13 no 
later than 7:30am.  Those that cannot make the breakfast 
should meet at the day care center behind Holiday off Pike 
Lake Rd and Cty Rd 42 at 9:00am.   
 
Old Trail Sign Cleanup  
We will be cleaning up old trail signs on October 5th after 
the Adopt A Highway event at Jake Jacobson’s starting at 
10:30am.  Jake’s address is 950 E 174th Street in Jordan, 
MN.  Bring your tools as we have a lot of old and bent up 
signs to clean up and/or toss.  
 
VFW Steak Fry 
The club is asking for volunteers to help at the VFW Steak 
Fry on October 12th.  Our volunteer efforts allow us to use 
the banquet facility for club meetings.  If you can help, 
contact Tom Schutz at tom.schutz@keylandhomes.com  
 
 
 
 

 
Upcoming Events 

 
• Oct 3rd – Sno-Trails Snodiac Dinner 
• Oct 5th – Adopt A Highway Fall Cleanup 

– 7:30am at Perkins, 9:00am at Pike Lake 
Road 

• Oct 5th – Old Sign Cleanup – 10:30am at 
Jake Jacobson’s.  

• Oct 9th - Monthly PLSA Club Meeting – 
7:00pm, Prior Lake VFW 

• Oct 12th – VFW Steak Fry – 5pm to 8pm - 
Volunteers needed!  

• Oct 25th – 27th - MnUSA Fall Meeting and 
Workshop +Elections, held at the Fall 
Workshop at Lodge at Giants Ridge.  See 
MnUSA Events page for more info.  

 
Next Club Meeting 
October 9th – Prior Lake VFW Basement Banquet 
Room 
 
Buck Can Drawing Winner 
Dean Townsend would have won $95 if present at the 
club meeting. 
 
Membership Reminder 
Now is the time to renew your membership in the 
PLSA Club and MnUSA.  You should have received a 
membership letter in the mail from Keeley Erickson.  
Remember to mail n your check or bring your check 
to our club meetings on Oct 9th or Nov 13th. 
 
Snodiac Dinner 
Annual Sno-Trails Snodiac Dinner will be held on Oct 
3rd. Tickets are still available for the event.  Tickets 
are $125 per person. Event will be held at 6pm at 
Ridges at Sand Creek golf course.  Contact Corey 
Berg; text or call 612-791-4914, or 
@ corey.r.berg.mil@mail.mil 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Club News 
 
Youth Training Program 
The program will be held on December 8th at the Scott 
County SCALE Regional Training Site.  Both the classroom 
and driving test will be held on the same day.  The Prior 
Lake, Shakopee and Savage clubs are combining into one 
class.  Students can attend from anywhere.  Students must 
be 11 years old by the date of the class.  The class is 
recommended for kids 11 -14.  Contact Kurt Niosi 
(kniosi@sssalesinc.com) for more details.  Watch the 
website for updates.  
 
MnUSA Updates 
The 2020 Veteran’s Ride will be held January 10th and 11th, 
anyone is welcome, ride is on the 11th.  The event will be 
held at Superior Shores, more details to come and sign up 
will be in December.  The club approved sponsorship of 
$225 for 2 riders.   
 
If you wish to vote for MnUSA officers contact 
Nancy@popp.net to request a ballot to vote.  Contact Terry 
Hutchinson at snowman1049@gmail.com for questions.  
 
 
Sno-Trials Updates 
The Annual Landowners picnic had ~400 people show up 
for the event.  The club picked up 1 new training sled, a 
2018 Polaris 550 fan cooled, and will be getting another 
sled and can accept donations to cover costs.  Shakopee is 
getting a new drag that will work better in warmer temps, 
plus got an 8x8 Argo to work in wet areas, brush cutting, 
and packing down the reeds.   
 
 

 
Website and Contact information 
email: priorlakesnow@gmail.com 
website: priorlakesnow.com 
Like us on Facebook: Prior Lake Snowmobile 
Association 
Follow us on Instagram: PLSA Club 
 
 
 

 
Club Officers (2019-2020) 
President: Larry Shepard                                                        
Vice President: Kris Murray                                         
Secretary: Diane Hoehne                                                           
Treasurer: Keeley Erickson                                           
Board of Directors; Tom Laridaen                               
Jeff Petschl, and Don Wineland 
Sno-Trails Directors: Paul Hartwig                                       
Garth Gertner, Kurt Noisi                                                                                          
 

Trail Updates 
TRAILS ARE CLOSED FOR THE SEASON- will 
open on Dec 1st 
Sno-Trails HOTLINE for local trail conditions: 952-
440-1003 

The Sno-Trails Association manages all the trails in 
Scott Country and is a joint effort by the local clubs 
including Belle Plain/Henderson Borough Riders, Prior 
Lake Snowmobile Association, River Valley 
Trailblazers and the Savage Sno-Pacers. Check out 
the other local clubs for more events! 

Trail Access and Trailer Parking: 

Sand Point Beach – 14349 Crest Ave, Prior Lake 

Tractor Supply - 16907 Hwy 13 S, Prior Lake 

Louisville Swamp – Minnesota River Trail – access off 169 by 
Renaissance Festival entrance.  Look for signs south of 
Shakopee.  Note that road construction on 169 may impede 
access. 
Shakopee Bowl – 3020 W 133rd St, Shakopee 

 


